Be thinking of officers for next year –

students/families requesting additional tickets – we are hoping for at least 1 additional ticket per student. This is something the district sets up. NHS has the largest graduating class this year.

- activity day for Seniors

Outdoor activities, volleyball, corn hole, t-shirts, prepackaged foods, etc. will be on

We have been given additional funds to help students continue to grow academically. State department has given funds.

- 1. Student achievement improve credit recovery and on-time graduation rate. We have been and are currently holding after-school tutoring sessions. On average there are about 30-35 students in the media center. Content recovery allows students to improve scores from Q3 and therefore overall grade at the end of year. There is no cost for summer school this year and the numbers are high. Some students have not returned to a rhythm of doing work on time. Bus transportation is also written into the plan.
- 2. Increase SAT/ACT scores support students who are willing to take a summer course. Students will be able to work toward an elective credit for a summer course called "College and Career Readiness." Teachers will meet with student and constitute enough class time during the summer for them to obtain elective credit. The district is working to provide this course.
- 3. Career ready certification process and social/emotional support through mentoring. We plan to purchase 2 curriculums. "Crave" is one of the curriculums available by a local author Latoya Morris who is the former director of Emmitt Scott Center. This summer program will help with some of the emotional difficulties that students have dealt with during the pandemic. We hope to equip students to be better prepared and career-ready in the obtainment of job-ready certification. The two paths students fall under (and they can be under both) are college ready and career ready. College ready is indicated by a certain number of AP courses or a 4 on an IB exam. Career-ready includes a certification process and a series of courses taken in a specific area such as biomedical studies, foods, etc.

We need more participants involved in our SIC group. We could start a Face Book page or Twitter account so that we can push SIC information out. As we get back to meeting in person with larger gatherings, we will be able to reach out to 9th grade parents, and other parents re-enrolling that we were not able to reach out to this year.